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DRAUGHT MINUTES

These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 26 July 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draught document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, July 26, 2010 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 





Everett Merrill 


Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 





Eric Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


ABSENT: 

Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mrs. Forbes.   


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:

“This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the municipal building and memorial library reserved for such purpose.”

PUBLIC COMMENT:  No comments.    

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Future State Budgets and the 2% Cap – M.H.F.  Council President Stabile stated that the Budget discussion will reappear on the August Agenda; next year will be worse.  Mrs. Forbes questioned if there will be any information available regarding projections; are there any items on the current budget that could still be cut?  Perhaps the NJSLM resolution to the Governor and Assembly will promote a good look at the “tool kit.”  Council President Stabile advised that anything not spent this year can be rolled over into surplus.  


Mr. Singleterry questioned what will be put into the resolution; Mrs. Forbes advised that the NJSLM resolution encourages the Governor and legislature to go to work immediately on the “tool kit.”  Mr. La Ronde questioned if a sample of this resolution is available for review; Mr. Bernstein stated that it is on the NJSLM website.  Mayor Giordano added that the Finance Board has advised that employees’ health benefits will increase out beyond the Cap for next year.  Council President Stabile announced that he is glad the Governor acquiesced to those benefits being outside the 2% Cap.  


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Borough Memorials – R.E.H., M.H.F., L.L.R., F.S.S.  Council President Stabile began the discussion by advising that the Library Memorial was adopted by a group of women who will maintain it.  He explained that Mr. Hitchcock organized a work session at the Blue Star Monument by Route 22 and North Drive on Sunday to weed and plant flowers around the monument.  Because of Mr. Hitchcock’s initiative, Mr. Ballas donated flowers and plants for the monument; a letter of appreciation from the Council is being sent to him.  Mr. La Ronde suggested planting azaleas around the monuments as they are relatively care free plants.  Furthermore, he would like to see a subcommittee to care for all of the memorials in town, not just that one.  Mr. Singleterry suggested focusing on the Blue Star Memorial for now; Council President Stabile agreed, explaining that it is a generic monument.  He recommended reaching out to the DOT for funding, as well as the Watchung Garden Club.  Furthermore, he would like to see the VFW involved in the care of these monuments.  Mr. Merrill suggested reaching out to the gentleman from South Plainfield who spoke to the Council several months ago; Mr. La Ronde advised that he had spoken about the care and upkeep of Veteran’s individual grave stones, medallions and flags.  Mr. Merrill then proposed reaching out to Somerset County Vo-Tech as they are always looking for botanical type programs. 

2.
Comcast Cable Update – F.S.S.  Council President Stabile advised that the Board of Public Utilities approved our contract with Comcast and the first reading will be at the August 16 meeting.  Mrs. Forbes questioned if it will remain as it was drafted; Mr. Bernstein advised that it will.  

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS:

Mrs. Forbes reported that one of North Plainfield’s teachers is one of the authors of “601 French Verbs.”  She was pleased that more and more of the staff are receiving outside honors.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.



















Borough Clerk

Council President
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